
ALPOA Avalanche – April 2021 
 
Happy Spring! 
 
My favorite April saying is “April is a promise that May is bound to keep.” We are hoping our 
Monsoon Season yields rain to ease the drought. Regardless, our ALPOA projects are continuing to 
develop. 
 
The Fishing Dock at Outlaw Clubhouse Pond construction started April 1 with completion 
planned prior to Memorial Day. ALPOA will be reimbursing cost of the dock to ALGCC per the 
ALGCC Board of Directors. 
 
The construction of the Pavilion at Outlaw has also started with ALPOA contributing the funding for the 
slab. 
 
ALPOA board member Dale Gibson is conducting a survey of all the signs here in Alto Lakes that ALPOA 
has paid for in past years. These signs include Evacuation Route, Neighborhood Watch and Golf/ 
Pedestrian Crossings. 
 
Members of ALPOA have suggested that we sponsor classes such as first aid, line dancing, self defense 
and other subjects. We stay in close contact with ALGCC management as to when restrictions lower 
to the point where classes can be held. 
 
Members of ALPOA have also expressed great concern regarding our Alto Lakes Rentals. For a 
wealth of information, take a look at nmalszd.com. This is the website for the Alto Lakes Special 
Zoning District. 
 
ALPOA has a new website and we are very excited about it. It was developed by one of our 
board members, the amazingly tech savvy Dianna Gibson. It is up to date and user friendly. Please check it out! 
alpoa.info. 
 
If you have some gloves and a grabber, please mark your calendar to join us as we host “Clean Up Your 
Street” trash pick up. On Saturday, May 8 at 9 am, volunteers will pick up litter on their own streets in 
Alto Lakes and then meet at ALGCC Pavilion for lunch. The lunch will be paid for by some of our 
generous area realtors. Let me know if you plan to participate so I can get a number to give the club for 
lunch. My phone # is 325 656-7655. If for some reason we need to change this date, we will communicate this 
to you. 
 
ALPOA Productions is busy behind the scenes casting our next Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre 
production, “Lights Out in Lonesome Gulch”. I can assure you, you do not want to miss it! We are still 
hoping to bring it to you some time in September… fingers crossed. 
 
Thank you so much for being members of ALPOA. 

If you are not a member, please consider it! 
 
Have a great April! 
Dedra Mergele ALPOA 


